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Workload – concerns raised around increased ATC and pilot workload when flying SSA. 
Response: The change sponsor stated that this point has been highlighted in their consultation document (indeed it was 
clearly highlighted as one of the main reasons for the lower number of RNAV arrivals compared to ILS arrivals) and also 
added that SSA is an elective procedure and ILS will continue to be available. Whilst it is clear that ATC and pilot workload 
limits the number of aircraft able to fly SSA, it is not clear what the limit (number/percentage) is. The change sponsor uses two 
different references; in 2019, 0.6% of arrivals flew SSA compared to 2% during the trials in 2015 – 2017. Within the formal 
submission the change sponsor states that currently ATC are able to decline requests from pilots to fly SSA and this will 
remain the case. 
 
Amending current/introducing additional ILS equipment at a steeper approach angle to align with RNAV approaches  
Response: The change sponsor explained that this option was considered earlier in the process and was discounted after 
Design Principle Evaluation as non-viable option. The sponsor also added that the feasibility of increasing ILS approach angle 
will be investigated as part of the wider Airspace Modernisation airspace change.  

 
WebTAG – concerns around the WebTAG workbook showing increases in the number of households experiencing an 
increase in noise as result of SSA 
Response: The change sponsor stated that the increase of 0.06 dB will be imperceptible to communities on the ground, but 
they had not initially explained why there's a 0.06 increase in the first place (please also see Environmental assessment). 
Clarification was subsequently included in ‘Heathrow SSA Extra Information’ document. 
 
Increase the approach angle more than 3.2 degrees (references to 3.5 and 3.5+ degrees) 
Response: Similar to the ILS issue raised above, the change sponsor explained that approaches steeper than 3.2 degrees 
were considered earlier in the process but discounted due to technical constraints, and the feasibility of increasing ILS 
approach angle will be investigated as part of the wider Airspace Modernisation airspace change. This theme was also 
included in the FAQ document. 
 
Increase uptake/ incentivise use of SSA – with a couple of respondents suggesting making SSA compulsory during the night 
hours. BA specifically stated, quote “In order to improve compliance of flights flying the SSA, British Airways would 
recommend a SSA option with a precision approach (ILS) as well as an RNAV approach.  In addition, a non-SAA ILS must be 
offered.” HSPG provided a similar suggestion “If airlines and pilots will not increase uptake in SSA then HAL should consider 
the introduction of a second set of ILS for steeper than 3 degree approaches.” One of the respondents asked whether an 












